
BIRTHDAYS:  
23 Apr; Brian Wilkins, 26 Apr; 

Christine Mastronardi. 
 

ANNIVERSARIES:  
28 Apr; Evelyn and Alan Foreman.  

 

Tonight: Eleanor Drury, Lachlan Page and Skye Pyemont; Kokoda 
Partners’ Night 

Introduction: Dale Wilford 
Vote of Thanks: Clive Cross 

Fellowship: Rob Powell and Rhondda Purtell 
 
 

Future Programs:  

 

May is Rotary’s Youth Service Month 
 

1 May; Special General Meeting: Rules and 
Constitution; John Hozack 
Club Assembly, if time allows, speaker: Club members. 
Come along, have your say and join in the discussion. 
Fellowship: Glenn Rowen and Trevor Schofield 
 

8 May; TBA 
Five Minuter: Leonie Smith 
Introduction: John Goggins 
Vote of Thanks: Tim Gregory 
Fellowship: Issa Shalhoub and Leonie Smith 
 

15 May; Journey of Hope - BIKE RIDE AROUND 
AUSTRALIA FOR CANCER, Dr Michael Davey,  
Partners’ Night and open to the public 
Yvonne and Ali’s Cakes Auction 
Introduction: John Hozack 
Vote Thanks: Bernard Jones 
Fellowship: Mikael Smith and Ian Tibbles 
 

22 May; Jarrod Flynn and Stephanie Lake; CANCER 
COUNCIL 
 

29 May; Gareth Ward, Israel Trip 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting’s Report; 17 April 2018 
 

President Phil Brown welcomed members and guests Gayle Dunn and Mario Puglia. 
  
Acting Secretary Ali Tyquin informed board members of the combined board (2017-18 and 2018-19) 
meeting Wednesday 2nd May at Tucker Real Estate boardroom at 6pm, Woolworth complex Ulladulla. 
  
International toast, Stephen Hladio toasted the Rotary Club of Seattle.  The Club converted a golf 
course into a food hub for the community to purchase food at next to nothing. 
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 April is Rotary’s Maternal and Child Health Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  

5-6 May Sat-Sun 
District Assembly 
Batemans Bay High 
School 

5 May Sat 
Stage set-up, 
Entertainers, Civic 
Centre 

11-19 May Fri-Sat Entertainers 
18-20 May Fri-Sun RYPEN Camp, Mogo 

20 May Sun 
Stage pull-down, 
Entertainers, Civic 
Centre 

27 May Sun Swap Meet 

2 Jun Sat Army band – Dinner 
Show 

24 June BowelCare concludes 
26 June Tues Club Changeover 

1 July Sun District Changeover 

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to 
fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT,  

PLEASE arrange a replacement and or let the 
Bulletin editor know. 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to  
Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516,  

edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au 
by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday. 

 

http://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


Presentation of a cheque for 
$6,000.00 to Gayle Dunn from the 
Dunn Lewis Youth Development 
Foundation.  The donation was part of 
the raised funds from the 2017 Business 
Awards.  The donated funds will go 
towards the youth programs runs in 
conjunction with Ulladulla High School.  
President Phil and members thanked 
Gayle and staff at the Dunn Lewis Centre 
for assisting with the 2017 Business 
Awards. 

 
 
 

New member Ian Tibbles gave his new members talk on his family 
early years in assisting the family in building a holiday home in Conjola 
from camping to building a home out of packaging cases.  First job in an 
animal research company.  Later gained a apprenticeship with Chiswell 
furniture After moving to Milton gained employment with Key Kitchens.   
Ian has retired, though states he can fix nearly anything.  Has travelled 
around Australia for one year though would like to travel more and for 
about 4-5 years.  Currently renovating his rental property in Milton. 
 

  
PP Trevor Schofield spoke on the 
“playing music for change foundation” a 
charity which produces music videos to 
assist with raising money for communities 
in world who are in need.  Trevor showed 
some video clips.  The organisation has 
released an album and in shortly due to 
release their second album.  Trevor spoke 
on the organisation and the assistance it 
provides to communities throughout the 
world.  
The Playing for Change Foundation which 

was established as a non-profit organization created to inspire, connect, and bring peace to the world 
through music. Their mission is to create positive change through music and arts education.  

 

Meeting Report by Yvonne Young, thank you Yvonne. 
 
 

End of Report. 
 

“PRESIDENTIAL MESSAGE” 
April 2018, RI President Ian Riseley 
 
Environmental issues are deeply entwined in every one of our areas of focus and cannot be dismissed as not 
Rotary's concern. Pollution is affecting health across the globe: More than 80 percent of people in urban areas 
breathe unsafe air, a number that rises to 98 percent in low- and middle-income countries. If current trends 
continue, by 2050 the oceans are expected to contain more plastics by weight than fish. And rising 
temperatures are well-documented: Global annual average temperatures increased by about 2 degrees F (1.1 
degrees C) from 1880 through 2015. That this change was caused by humans is not a subject of scientific 
debate, nor is the likelihood of vast economic and human disruption if the trend continues unchecked. The 
need for action is greater than ever – and so is our ability to have a real impact. 
 
As past UN Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon put it, "There can be no Plan B, because there is no Planet B." 
Our planet belongs to all of us, and to our children, and to their children. It is for all of us to protect, and for 
all of us in Rotary to make a difference. 
 

 
 

 

Grace: “For good food, good fellowship, and the privilege to serve through Rotary we give thanks.” 


